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TEA-21 Conference Committee Holds First Meeting

House-Senate conferees on the TEA-21 reauthorization bill met this afternoon for the first time to begin the process of reconciling differences between the two chambers’ respective surface transportation proposals.

During opening statements, Rep. Don Young (R-AK), Chairman of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee, stated emphatically that there will be no more short-term extensions of the surface transportation program and that conferees must complete a bill by the end of June.  Other members echoed his view, saying there is a sense of urgency to produce a final product in the weeks ahead.  

Today’s meeting consisted primarily of opening statements and did not produce any specific action or progress, although committee staff has been meeting on a regular basis to begin identifying areas of agreement between the House and Senate bills.

On a related matter, Transportation Secretary Norman Mineta sent a ten-page letter to conferees reiterating the White House’s strong opposition to any bill that exceeds $284 billion through 2009.   The letter also points out specific provisions in both bills that are problematic from the Administration’s standpoint.  

House-Senate conferees are likely to meet again in the near future, although no date has been set for the next meeting.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.
